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At a special Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 5 April 2011, there were present: 

Councillors

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mrs C Allaway-Martin




Mr   R Drury




Mr   C Elsmore




Mrs H Lusty




Mrs J Morgan




Mr   D Atherley (arrived 6.55pm)




PC Julie Evans




Vicki Thornton, Switched On




Ian Blythe, The Sealed Knot




Harry Middleditch, The Sealed Knot

271.
Apologies were received from Councillors Howell, Kay, Phelps and Weston

272. There were no declarations of interest

273.
To sign the contract with the Sealed Knot for the Battle of Coleford. 

Ian Blythe gave the meeting background information about The Sealed Knot and Harry Middleditch followed by explaining the procedure regarding the Battle of Coleford event.

Cllr Elsmore left the meeting at 6.50pm

Members discussed in length the Battle of Coleford event and the following issues were raised:
· Beer tent – it was agreed that the Council would not be providing a beer tent and this would be an alcohol free event
· Car parking issues were a concern – road signage needs to be in place and boards for car parking.  It was agreed to approach local businesses in Tufthorn to ask permission to use their premises for car parking.
· Advertising – it was agreed that the promotion of this event is very important and road sign advertising is essential along with press, radio and television coverage.  It was agreed that a leaflet needed to be produced and distributed at the Carnival of Transport
· Road closure – a normal street closure notice would need to be applied for.
· Policing – due to a change in the regulations there will be no police presence at this event
· Entertainment – it was agreed that entertainment be removed
· Income – this would come from entry fees, stalls fees and grants.  It was stressed that this was not a profit making event.

It was agreed that a charge of £3pp be made and under 10’s would gain entry free but must be accompanied by an adult

· Litter – it was agreed to approach Mark Evans to ask if the Army Cadets would like to assist with this event

· Insurance – The Town Council and The Sealed Knot both have insurance cover for this event
With all Councillors in favour of this event the contract was signed.
273. To agree to the budget for the Battle of Coleford. 

Following discussion it was proposed that the budget for this event be £8,539.00


Proposed: Cllr Lusty

Seconded: Cllr Atherley
The proposal was accepted unanimously providing the cost is monitored

The meeting closed at 7.50pm
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